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Summary Form for Electronic Document Submittal Form F

Lead agencies may include 15 hardcopies of this document when submitting electronic copies of Environmental Impact
Reports, Negative Declarations, Mitigated Negative Declarations, or Notices of Preparation to the State Clearinghouse
(SCH). The SCH also accepts other summaries, such as EIR Executive Summaries prepared pursuant to CEQA Guidelines
Section 15123. Please include one copy of the Notice of Completion Form (NOC) with your submission and attach the
summary to each electronic copy of the document.

SCH #:
Project Title: PA-1900286 Site Approval and PA-2000077 Specific Plan
Lead Agency: San Joaquin County - Community Development Department

Contact Name; Alisa Goulart

alisa.goulart@sjgov.org 209-468-0222

Email: Phone Number:

Stockton, San Joaquin County
City County

Project Location:

Project Description (Proposed actions, location, and/or consequences).

A Specific Plan application to amend the Wilcox Road Specific Plan which was originally adopted in 1977. The Wilcox Road Specific Plan established
exact locations and width reserved for future public right-of-way and the construction of any improvements in the planned right of way is not
permitted. The amendment proposes to remove from the road plan the section of Wilcox Road (undeveloped) beginning on the south side of
Cherokee Rd. and continuing south for approximately 1,800 feet (ending at the terminus of the developed portion of Wilcox Rd. off of St Rt. 88
(Waterloo Rd.). In addition, the amendment will remove from the road plan a 500 foot section of Ad Art Road (undeveloped) off of Wilcox Road as
shown on the site plan. These portions of the Wilcox Road Specific Plan and its future right-of-way prevents development of the parcel that is the
proposed site of the Site Approval project described below.

[This Specific Plan application is being processed concurrently with a Site Approval application for a facility that will lease and sell semi-trailers. The
project includes parking for 622 trailers and the construction of an 8,539 square foot building; 3,421 square feet of the building will be for office
operations and 5,118 square feet will be for trailer maintenance. Only fleet semi-trailers will be maintained at the facility. The parcel is on public
services for water, sewer, and storm drainage. Access is proposed at the south end of the parcel, off of Wilcox Road and Waterloo Road. The site
Ifor the proposed project is currently bisected lengthwise on the road plan for the planned, undeveloped section of Wilcox Road addressed in the
Specific Plan application. (Use Type: Truck Sales & Services-Sales).

Identify the project’s significant or potentially significant effects and briefly describe any proposed mitigation measures that
would reduce or avoid that effect.

SJCOG responded to this project referral that the project is subject to the SUIMSCP. The applicant has confirmed that he
will participate in SUIMSCP. With the applicant’s participation, the proposed project is consistent with the SUIMSCP and
any impacts to biological resources resulting from the proposed project will be reduced to a level of less-than-significant.
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continued

If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

n/a

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.




